
 

 

 

May 29, 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Hon. Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
3 Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 

Re:  Pennsylvania Electric Company Waverly District P.S.C. No. 7 – Changes to 
Meter Reading and Rendering of Bills Section of the Tariff 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
 Transmitted herewith for filing with the New York State Public Service Commission 

("Commission") is a copy of Leaf 48, Version 1 to Pennsylvania Electric Company Waverly 

District’s (“Penelec”) P.S.C. No. 7 – Electricity, issued on May 29, 2020.  The leaf update 

contained in this filing is proposed to become effective October 1, 2020.  

 

 On January 22, 2020 the Secretary of the Commission issued a notice entitled “ Notice of 

Tariff Filings Due to Amendment of the Public Service Law” identifying the recent changes to 

PSL §66-p and prompting New York gas, electric and municipal utilities to review their respective 

tariffs to ensure compliance.  On May 7, 2020, the Commission issued an additional letter 

providing notice to all regulated gas and electric utilities regarding these same changes and 

requesting any tariff revisions, if not already made, required to comply with PSL §66-p. The 

purpose of this filing is to amend Penelec’s tariff in a manner consistent with PSL §66-p. 

 

If you have any questions regarding the enclosed documents, please feel free to 

contact me. 

 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
 
Joanne M. Savage 
Director, Rates & Regulatory Affairs  
610-921-6525 

 
 

2800 Pottsville Pike  
P.O. Box 16001 

Reading, PA 19612-6001 

Received: 05/29/2020


